
 

 

Resolution 02-01-2022 

A Resolution Initiating the Tanner Annexation 

 
Whereas, A request has been received for the City to consider annexation of certain property 

within an unincorporated county island adjacent to the City’s boundary (hereafter referred to as 

the “Property”); and 

 

Whereas, both Santaquin City Code, 1.36.010 and Utah Code Ann. Section 10-2-418 allow the 

City to consider annexing parts of unincorporated island properties without an annexation 

petition so long as certain criteria are met; and 

 

Whereas, the Property is part of an unincorporated island within the boundaries of Santaquin 

City; and 

 

Whereas, the Property consists of less than 50 acres; and 

 

Whereas, the Property is within the Santaquin Annexation Policy Plan as adopted May 7, 2008 

by Ordinance No. 05-01-2008; and 

 

Whereas, the Property has fewer than 800 residents; and 

 

Whereas, having considered this matter, the City Council finds that annexation of the Property 

without the remaining area of real property constituting an unincorporated island is in the best 

interests of the City; 

 

Now Therefore, be it resolved by the Santaquin City Council as follows: 

 

1) The City Council will hold a public hearing at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, March 15, 2022, to 

receive input from the public regarding the proposed annexation of the Property more 

particularly described in Exhibit A, which is attached hereto and by this reference made 

part hereof; and  

2) Santaquin City intends to evaluate the merits of annexing the Property, also identified as 

the Tanner Annexation, and 

3) Upon completion of the necessary procedures and finding satisfactory evidence of public 

benefit, the City Council intends to annex the Property as the Tanner Annexation.  

 

Adopted and approved this _____day of February 2022. 

 

        _____________________________ 

        Daniel M. Olson, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

______________________________ 

K. Aaron Shirley, City Recorder 


